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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL

30th March 2006 – At the Society’s Headquarters

Minutes

In Attendance

	Chris Spencer (President) [Pres]
	John Wallace [JW]

	John Banister [JB]
	Norman Finlay [NF]

	Dave Spence [DS]
	Jim Lauder [JL]

	
	Paul Owen (Secretary) [Sec]


Apologies

	Charles Bliault
	Euan Davidson
	David Walker

	Ross Hunter
	Maurice Perrin
	Eric Walker


1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting 18th March 2005

The meeting considered the note from Ross Hunter regarding the last minutes, after some discussion on the current method of approving MCA Code examiners, this rested primarily with the MCA Coordinator, it was agreed the last minutes did not require amendment. It was noted that Ifor Roberts had not applied to become an MCA Codes Examiner. Minutes agreed.

2. Matters Arising

Small Working Group – At the request of John Wallace it was agreed that Jim Lauder would join the Small Working Group. It was noted that Ian Green had not so far participated and agreed that his name would be removed from this list of SWG members.

A discussion ensued in which various comments were made including: [NF] Three Council meetings a year is not satisfactory, there should be a management team who are responsible to Council; discussions now under way with MCA concerning another Red Flag state’s small vessel for coding and there may be some additional work available in Florida for UK vessels up to 24m; [Pres] – The Society has to change from its present form; [JB] All agree it should change but how? [Pres] – IIMS lacking in Class f Membership, NF has identified the problem but how do we reorganise the Society? We must change and need to come up with some proposals; [DS] In NW District just had a significant bereavement and resignation, agree with what has been said, there has to be a change, our strongest point is small boats; [Pres] Stated that his ultimate personal objective was to have one professional body to represent all of his professional interests rather than the many he now belongs to; [JB] To achieve 9 to 5 secretariat we need more income; [Pres] IIMS has lots of activities, authors receive some payment for producing modules, then additional income dependent upon its use. The are very active  in attending Far East conferences, the next one being in India, he noted that every ‘Henderson’ surveyor in India is or has applied to be a member; [JB] Asked, although the SWG is meeting with IIMS later what about other organisations like the Nautical Institute (NI); [Pres] replied the Nautical Institute have expressed an interest as have  IMarEST; [NF] Cautioned that we need to proceed carefully otherwise there is a danger we will finish up with a situation such as they now have in Holland where the Government put all surveyors under one organisations, the Dutch marine surveyors are far from satisfied with this arrangement. We must lead any changes; [JB] Other associations have been mentioned, we need a comparison and should also talk to someone else besides IIMS;  [DS] was in favour of casting the net as wide as possible and asked if there was a natural sympathy between the NI and the Society; [NF] reminded that after the meeting with IIMS the SWG needs to have its own meeting, he then asked if there was anything to report; [Pres] Replied that there had not been much reaction other than the replies to the questionnaire which indicated there was support for further investigation.

The President raised the question of duplication of meetings for future consideration, e.g. London District and Council, where many of the same people debate the same subjects twice. Norman Finlay suggested that we use ‘a blank sheet of paper approach’, as if we were a new Society to decide how would we want to run it?
The London Surveying Conference – The Secretary reported that it was now time to decide whether to proceed with this proposed conference for November, the proposed contract from Informa had been circulated to all Councillors, he also pointed out that this was very relevant to the aims and objectives of the Society.  Council discussed the options available including how to provide the necessary resources. It was acknowledged that, although under the Informa agreement they would carry out most of the work, it was unlikely the Secretariat could provided all the necessary resources to cover the Society’s responsibilities under the agreement on its own without some additional manpower assistance from Councillors or others. It was agreed that we do not have the time/resources now, however, the situation should be revisited with a view to holding the conference next year.

It was proposed by Dave Spence and seconded by Norman Finlay that the decision on the proposed London Surveying Conference be reviewed again later for a possible 2007 event. Agreed unanimously.

The Secretary agreed to   thank Informa for their efforts and advise them of Councils decision.

Seawork Exhibition – The Secretary confirmed that the Society would once again have a presence at this event this year. There will also be another free training session for MCA Code examiners, this year on the theme of GRP Osmosis. The  training event will be held on Wednesday 14th June. This is being jointly organised with the Small Craft Surveyors Forum and there will be no costs to the Society.

3. Report from Finance Committee

The Budget Manager, John Banister, was invited to report. The Finance Committee had recommended that the Accounts for the Society and Benevolent Fund be accepted. There were no questions. John Banister proposed that the Accounts be approved, seconded by Dave Spence, agreed by all present.

On the recommendation of the Finance Committee, John Banister proposed that the Secretary be authorised to obtain a Credit Card in the Society’s name, with a limit of £1,000 for any one transaction, this proposal was seconded by Jim Lauder and agreed by all present.

The Finance Committee recommended that the limit for donations from the benevolent Fund needs to be raised from the current £2,000 limit. After some discussion it was proposed by John Wallace and seconded by Jim Lauder that the maximum amount under Bye-Law 27(c) be increased to £5,000, agreed. It was also agreed that members should be reminded of the availability of this facility, that Council must vet all such applications, and that donations and bequests to the Benevolent Fund are always welcome.

The Secretary reported that a new Subscription payment system had been implemented via a secure internet ‘PayPal’ system during December. This had proved satisfactory and many members had taken advantage of this new facility. More recently he reported that he had also implemented a similar system for MCA Code work so that owners and examiners were able to pay their Society fees via a similar secure internet ‘PayPal’ system. Both of these new payment systems are accessed via the Society’s website.
4. Membership

The following Applications, as recommended by London District, were all approved en-bloc on the proposal of John Banister, seconded by Dave Spence:

Transfer to Fellowship:

a. Christopher Andrew Jones.

b. David Thomas Nichol 
Transfer to Full Membership

a. Mehmet Ali Albayrak

b. Michael Ince
Membership

a. Philip Grima

b. Roland John Murray

c. Jose Marcelino Santos Matos

d. Arik Shemer

e. John Stone

f. Geoffrey Hugh Williams

g. Wouter Holster

The Secretary provided a table showing current Membership Numbers.

5. MCA Matters

 ADDIN AudioMarker 5894 Norman Finlay reported that there had not teen any significant changes since the last meeting, the Harmonised Code had still not been passed by Parliament. In the meantime a Certifying Authority meeting will soon be held and it is hoped some anomalies in the new Code can be changed. As already reported there was the prospect of increasing our number of Registered vessels via the Salvage Association representative and Society Member based in Florida.

The Secretary provided a table showing the number of vessels currently registered with the Society.
6. Presidential Activities

The President reported that he had attended the ‘2005 Asian Marine Insurance and Surveying Forum’ in Kuala Lumpur during November representing the Society where Mark Borkett was also present. Both had presented papers. The President also reported on future events, which included an invitation to two dinners, one for RINA and the other for the Shipbrokers.

7. NewsLINK

The Secretary reported on the lack of current progress with the next issue and requested guidance.

It was agreed that Council members should provide more articles and encourage others to provide articles. It was further agreed that the subject content should be broadened to assist with gathering articles.

Sources from Insurance Brokers newsletters, P&I Clubs and similar were suggested, John banister agreed to raise the subject in a forthcoming meeting with the UK P&I Club.

It was agreed that the article deadline for the next issue is 30th April.

8. Any Other Business

John Wallace reported that Tonnage Measurement applications, a relatively new activity for the Society, was very busy with 74 applications so far received. This represented an income of 74 x £75 = £5,550. 

10. Date of Next Meeting

And also the AGM, during first week in June, exact date to be advised.

There being no further business the President closed the meeting at 15:00hrs.

